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July 2020

Dear friends,
This letter comes with the love and prayers of the Circuit Leadership Team.  We want to update you on the work that has been going on behind the scenes following the Government’s updated guidance regarding the potential reopening of places of worship.  We also want to share our thinking about 
a) what public worship is currently possible under this guidance and 
b) what plans are being made across the Circuit for the future.
a) Firstly, the current guidance issued by the Government and the Methodist Church (which can be read in full here: https://www.methodist.org.uk/for-churches/property/coronavirus-guidance-for-property/) 
allows for a service of a maximum of 30-45 minutes, which cannot include congregational or choir singing.  Congregations would need to be socially distanced throughout the worship space, with a restriction on numbers attending based on a risk assessment.  This also means that gathering before or after the service and the sharing of refreshments is strongly discouraged.  The practical restrictions on services of Holy Communion mean that, for most Churches, we would be suspending this Sacrament.  
Further measures such as complying with the requirements of the Government’s “Test and Trace” scheme, which means that all those attending would be required to submit their contact details, as well as some adaptations to some buildings are essential if we are re-open at the present time.
The Circuit Leadership Team’s collective view is that such a service is unlikely to meet most of our usual expectations and needs of public worship.  We are also mindful of the need to continue to provide access to worship that everyone has the opportunity of sharing in.  We therefore intend to continue to provide a service each week on the Circuit website and in printed format.  We also encourage people to make use of the excellent resources from our local Churches, our Circuit website (www.enfieldmethodistcircuit.co.uk) and available online (see: www.methodist.org.uk)

b) Secondly, as we are mindful of the overriding responsibility upon us all to ensure everyone’s safety and wellbeing we are not planning for a re-opening of Church buildings for public worship in July.  However, we are beginning to plan for a gradual re-opening where this is possible and with all necessary social distancing measures in place.  To this end, we will be planning a trial re-opening during August and September of each Church that wants to re-open its doors for public worship.  
This will need to be carefully planned and managed as we comply with the restrictions and limitations currently in place.  These trial re-openings will help us to make good decisions about the longer-term possibilities for worship as we await any further changes to the Government and Methodist Church guidelines.  Of course, we must all recognise that any further lockdowns or cases of Covid-19 being reported from someone attending a trial service will mean we will need to review this.
We are very conscious that we are seeking to act as a Circuit in offering equal opportunities for worship for all and are striving to ensure that our places of worship and service are safe.  We appreciate your patience and your prayers in all of this.

Before August, there continues to be a significant amount of work still to be undertaken by our CEO, Anne Fairchild, alongside the wider Staff and the Stewards of our Churches.  We are grateful for the care that has gone into this so far.  
It’s important that no-one should feel in any way pressured to return to physically attending public worship and Churches should not rely on those who are considered to be in the at risk groups to undertake the tasks that are necessary for any reopening.  We must continue to support one another with compassion and care.  In the meanwhile, please continue to remember the ways that you can support others and receive support yourselves.

1.  Those who are able to access the internet and would value participating in a live streamed service can follow that (and find other resources) online at: www.methodist.org.uk/worship-during-coronavirus
2.  Those who cannot do this or would prefer a printed service with hymns, readings and a meditation/notes for reflection can ask for a copy by phoning the Circuit office (020 8367 1338) or sent by email by emailing Hilary on: enfieldcircuit@yahoo.com.  The text of these will also be available through the Circuit website.
3.   We will continue to produce a recorded act of worship each week, prepared by a member of Staff or a Local Preacher.  You can find a link to these recordings on the Circuit website here: www.enfieldmethodistcircuit.co.uk.  There is also a regular Podcast on the site featuring members of the Staff Team.
4.  Those in need of urgent supplies, delivery of essential shopping, posting mail or simply wanting a prayer or conversation over the phone are invited to contact the Circuit office on the same number and email as above.   
5.  We are asking for everyone to keep in phone/email/social media contact with one another to encourage support and prayer.  Your Ministers and the Circuit Staff continue to be available for phone conversations to offer pastoral support and prayer.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of this information, please speak to your Minister.
During this time when our doors have been shut, your local Church and Circuit continue to bear the costs associated with Ministry and our life together.  We know well across the Circuit that for some this time has been marked by profound loss.  Some have lost loved ones; some have lost jobs due to the pressures brought by the virus.   We know, too, that others have been able to offer support and to give in so many different ways.  Can we please encourage those who are able prayerfully to consider their giving to your local Church: could you pay by direct debit/Standing order or arrange for your weekly envelopes to be collected?  If you are in a position to do this, please could you contact your local Church Treasurer to make arrangements?

May the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with you now, and for evermore.
With the love and prayers of all the Enfield Circuit Leadership Team



